Healthy Franklin County Leadership Meeting

Monday, May 22, 2017 • 12:00—2:00 p.m. SHIC Conference Room 2

<u>Members Present</u>: Shalom Black, Joann Cochran, Jan Collier, Melanie Furlong, Karen Johnston, Heather Myers, Shannon Lee, Noel Purdy, Shelly Schwartz, Annette Searfoss, Ann Spottswood, Lori Young

Topic	Discussion	Action
Welcome & Introductions	Ann Spottswood welcomed the committee and thanked everyone for their participation and contribution to the community. The committee members introduced themselves and Ann introduced Noel Purdy as the new Project Manager for Healthy Franklin County. Noel briefly discussed her background and her role with Healthy Franklin County	
Approval of Minutes	Ann asked for approval of the January 23, 2017 minutes. Shelly Schwartz motioned for approval, seconded by Karen Johnston. All were in approval.	Minutes approved
Healthy Franklin County	Noel discussed the Member Involvement Agreement and asked committee members to complete the form if they have not already done so. Noel will also be working on updates and enhancements to the Healthy Franklin County website.	Members to complete agreement
2017 County Health Rankings	Ann reviewed the 2017 County Health Rankings data for Pennsylvania. Franklin County improved to #13 in health outcomes and #16 in health factors. Improvements were noted in health behaviors, adult smoking, alcohol-related deaths, teen births, uninsured. There was a slight decline in obesity, excessive drinking, and STDs. Franklin County is behind the state average in high school and college graduations. Violent crime has worsened, as well as injury death. Joanne Cochran discussed issues with self-reporting compared to actual data. The health rankings information will be shared with task forces and workgroups to help develop areas of focus in the future.	
Task Force Reports	Nutrition: Karen Johnston reported for the Nutrition Task Force and the Garden and Food Insecurity workgroups. The Garden workgroup has completed a community garden interest survey, a community garden inventory and map, and is evaluating the feasibility of creating a new community garden at Mike Waters Park. Their next meeting will be held on June 14. The Food Insecurity workgroup is working on identifying food gaps and needs in the county, and creating a list of emergency food providers. Their next meeting will be held on June 14. The Nutrition Task Force is currently supporting Double Dollars, POP, nutrition block parties, United Way food drive, and will be working on initiatives with Head Start. Karen Johnston and Nickie Fickel have also joined the CASD Health & Wellness Committee. Planning for the Year 2 Action Plan is ongoing. The task force will continue efforts from Year One and is working on adding more information regarding emergency food and resource guides for Year 2.	
	Mental Health: Shelly Schwartz reported for the Mental Health Task Force as Kenny Wuertenberg and Lori Young were not able to attend. Shelly reported at the last Suicide Prevention meeting discussion was held regarding how to define the goal of zero suicides — whether it means zero for those already under care or zero for the entire population. Noel Purdy reported that the 3.2.1. workgroup is working on the Franklin County Data Warehouse project to better collect and analyze human services data from County-led human services. The project is currently in the RFP process for a company to design and host the warehouse. Shalom Black reported on a Franklin County grant which allows a co-responder who is a trained social worker to work alongside police officers. To date there have been 14 visits in 3 weeks.	

Healthy Franklin County Leadership Meeting

Monday, May 22, 2017 • 12:00—2:00 p.m. SHIC Conference Room 2

Access to Care: Joann Cochran reported for the Access to Care Taskforce. The Maximus Access to Care Community Forum was held on February 16, 2017 with 44 providers attending. The presentation focused on the HealthChoices system. Joann reported that she will be participating on a transition team for the American Healthcare Act (AHCA). She briefly discussed possible changes in health care coverage. She also reported that a Rapid Transit sub-taskforce will be formed and that Keystone and Summit Health will be partnering to do develop community awareness regarding Rapid Transit. The next task force meeting will be held on June 15. Physical Activity: Shannon Lee reported for the Physical Activity Taskforce and the Community Engagement and Built Environment workgroups. The Built workgroup is conducting a review of planning efforts in Franklin County, researching model ordinances, and will be starting an inventory of existing facilities for physical activity. A trail mapping workshop will be held on May 30. The Community Engagement workgroup is developing a resource guide for walking routes in Franklin County. The Spring Community Walking Series continues and the Summer mini-series will begin in June. The workgroup is also discussing creating a physician referral form for physicians to prescribe recommended amounts of physical activity to patients. Announcements & Updates from HFC Partners Partner Updates: • YMCA: Shannon Lee reported that a LiveStrong Cancer Rehab grant has been awarded to the Waynesboro YMCA. The 12-week program will work with recovering cancer patients twice a week for 90 minute sessions. • Practical Nursing Program: Jan Collier reported that construction on the new nursing building at FCCTC is underway. Students will be working on the internal components of the building. An adult program for CNAs has been awarded and is nogoing. She also reported that the Community Education Coalition held an Expo for all high schools where local business partners teamed with students to work on an entrepren	Topic	Discussion	Action
She thanked the partners and is looking forward to expanding partnerships in the community. • PreventT2: Heather Myers, new Community Health Coordinator for Summit Health, will be starting a new PreventT2 series on June 15. Ann thanked the committee members for their participation and presented each member with a plant to represent growth for Healthy Franklin County.	Announcements & Updates from	The Maximus Access to Care Community Forum was held on February 16, 2017 with 44 providers attending. The presentation focused on the HealthChoices system. Joann reported that she will be participating on a transition team for the American Healthcare Act (AHCA). She briefly discussed possible changes in health care coverage. She also reported that a Rapid Transit sub-taskforce will be formed and that Keystone and Summit Health will be partnering to do develop community awareness regarding Rapid Transit. The next task force meeting will be held on June 15. Physical Activity: Shannon Lee reported for the Physical Activity Taskforce and the Community Engagement and Built Environment workgroups. The Built workgroup is conducting a review of planning efforts in Franklin County, researching model ordinances, and will be starting an inventory of existing facilities for physical activity. A trail mapping workshop will be held on May 30. The Community Engagement workgroup is developing a resource guide for walking routes in Franklin County. The Spring Community Walking Series continues and the Summer mini-series will begin in June. The workgroup is also discussing creating a physician referral form for physicians to prescribe recommended amounts of physical activity to patients. Partner Updates: • YMCA: Shannon Lee reported that a LiveStrong Cancer Rehab grant has been awarded to the Waynesboro YMCA. The 12-week program will work with recovering cancer patients twice a week for 90 minute sessions. • Practical Nursing Program: Jan Collier reported that construction on the new nursing building at FCCTC is underway. Students will be working on the internal components of the building. An adult program for CNAs has been approved and is ongoing. She also reported that the Community Education Coalition held an Expo for all high schools where local business partners teamed with students to work on an entrepreneurial project. • Reach Out & Read Program: Ann Spottswood reported that Dr. Flack's practice is sponsoring a readi	
 Meeting Dates July 17, 2017 – 12:00 p.m. October 16, 2017 – 12:00 p.m. January 15, 2018 – 12:00 p.m. 	ivieeting Dates	• October 16, 2017 – 12:00 p.m.	